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I am a forth generation Pakeha opposed to the Foreshores and Seabed Bill because it is clearly discriminatory and unjust to Maori.

1. This Bill renders ineffective the legal right of Maori to proper redress through the courts. Although Maori will be able to take cases to court for foreshores rights, and the courts will be able to rule on these cases, this law will override and render ineffective the court’s decision.

2. This renders ineffective the fundamental right for all citizens to proper legal redress.

3. It does this on the basis of race because non-Maori court action will not be so affected.

4. Because the courts determine ownership rights and this law usurps court decisions, it amounts to legalised theft.

5. This law will not stand international scrutiny and will become a shame and an embarrassment to our great country.

6. There is no threat, and never has been any threat, by Maori to deny non-Maori access to New Zealand beaches. This law is an extreme reaction to a fear which has no basis in reality.

7. The Waitangi Tribunal Report on the Crown's Foreshore and Seabed Policy has rejected the basis of the proposed law as being unsound and discriminatory against Maori.

8. As this law is clearly unjust, it will increase racial tension, foster grievances, and will result in a mess which a future government will be left to clean up.

Instead of passing this bill, Government needs to return to good faith bargaining with Maori to resolve justly and fairly Maori concerns while negotiating a right of free public access to beaches for all New Zealanders.

I would like to speak to this submission in Auckland.


Thank you for your time, 

May God bless you and grant you wisdom and compassion in studying this Bill

Chris Sullivan,

Auckland


